

NEWSLETTER

January 5, 1976

MEETING NOTICE

Date: January 8, 1976

Time: 7:30P.M. till ?

Place: Southwestern Savings Assoc.

Nasa \$1 and Nassau Bay Dr.

Program: Construction Materials and Techniques by John Kiker

I trust everyone had a memorable Christmas and New Years and is looking forward to an exciting bi-centennial year in all respects. The MSCRCC has a busy season planned with 6 contests and other activities to make your participation in the hobby even more rewarding. Our heavy schedule demands support from the membership and whether you fly, work or do both it will be sincerely appreciated. Let us all remember that the club is composed of individuals and their collective efforts will determine the success or failure of any activity undertaken by the organization. If everyone would contribute a little then the entire burden won't fall on the shoulders of the few. Enough soapboxing and let's get on with the newsletter.

It was good to see all of the flying activity during recent weekends and holidays in spite of the weather. Last Sunday there was a big turnout at the field battling the elements to enjoy (?) their hobby. One plane which struck my eye was the "Happy Harry" designed by Lars Giertz. This is a .19 size high wing trainer and sport ship with built-up construction. It sure looks pretty with transparent mylar covering and Lars is currently kitting "Happy Harry". I would recommend it to any beginner and for that part anyone interested in a gentle, relaxing plane to fly. In order to provide an introduction to "Happy Harry" Lars is donating a completely built plane and engine to the club to be used as a trainer. Harvey Duck, a very active flier will install the club radio and provide qualified instructions to any aspiring R/C pilot. For the information of any new members, the MSCRCC has a club R/C system with a buddy-box transmitter for the sole purpose of flight instruction. So there's no excuse in missing any fling activity even if you don't currently have a plane or working radio. The trainer availability schedule will be discussed at the meeting on Thursday.

On the subject of <u>club</u> <u>membership cards</u>, the new 1976 cards are being issued to those paid members who possess a current AMA license

and see you Thursday

P. S. This is lucky at tendee,

l be given to the s Newsletter.

HOUSTON, TEXAS 77058